Spring Terrace Newsletter

Spring Terrace Public School

A Community of Confident Learners

573 Forest Road, Spring Terrace NSW 2798 T: 02 63654287 Email: springterr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au



Tuesday 26th November 2019



WHAT'S ON!

Friday Nov 29th - May Cup Swimming Carnival at the Orange Aquatic Centre, 12pm to 3pm.

December 2019

Thurs 12th - Presentation Night 6pm



Canteen: Bennett Family



Swimming – this Wednesday

We have swimming again tomorrow, remember to pack: swimmers, towel, goggles and hair band if necessary. Don't forget to pay weekly if you went with this option.

Scholastic Book Club

Thank you to the parents ordering online through LOOP. Due to the amount of orders placed, we were able to obtain 21 new books for the library for next year, with no cost to the school.

Remember if you wish to order from the last Issue for 2019, please do so by next Wednesday 4th December to ensure orders arrive before the end of Term 4!

Presentation Night

Our annual presentation night will take place on Thursday 12th December at school. We hope that all friends, family and relatives can come along and help us celebrate an amazing year at Spring Terrace Public School.

Students should arrive between 6.00 and 6:15 with the night starting at 6:30pm.

Each family is asked to bring a plate for supper.

May Cup Swimming Carnival

The May Cup Swimming Carnival, between Spring Terrace and Spring Hill, will take place this Friday 29th November from 12pm to 3pm.

Students will come to school as normal in the morning and travel to the Orange Aquatic Centre by bus. Parents will need to pick up their children at 3pm from the pool.

This is a fun carnival which focusses on participation and friendly competition. There will be swimming and novelty events for all students from Kinder to Year 6. Parents, friends and family are welcome to come along.

Students will need their swimmers, towel and goggles. They can either bring lunch or buy it at the kiosk.

Parent Helpers

We would like some parent helpers for the carnival who are willing to either time keep for some of the swimming races or assist with the infant's novelty events. There is a section on the permission note, where you can indicate if you can help out.

The cost per student is \$5.00 with the school subsidising the cost of the bus.

Please see the attached permission note and return this by Thursday 28th November, along with payment in the envelope attached.

Canteen ordering with Shirley has ended for 2019

Last week was the last canteen order through the Canobolas Rural Technology High School as this Friday is the Jack May Cup and the P&C will be cooking sausages leftover from the Landmark sale either on the Friday the 6th or 12th December.

Please note: We will continue with school families bringing in cakes, muffins etc. for Friday morning teas, so look for your name on the newsletter.

Communications with Parents

The newsletter is sent home with the oldest student in each family every Tuesday. Please remember if for any reason you don't receive a newsletter on the Tuesday afternoon, it is available on our school website where a copy is uploaded weekly. It is also available on the P&C Facebook page if you are a Facebook user and member of the group.

If you wish to join the group please see one of the P&C Committee members or Peter Scott.

Important: Please remember to send back

permission notes promptly as we require the information from these to organise events.

Library – Please return outstanding books

With the end of year fast approaching, could



children and parents please search for any overdue books and return them to school ASAP as we are due to do a stocktake.

P&C News

Monthly Meeting

The meeting held 25.11.19 had a great amount of attendees, discussions included ideas and projects for 2020 were had with successful outcomes of the P&C contributing \$2500.00 to the purchase of an interactive smart board for the new classroom starting next year.

Further discussions and ideas will be had at the first meeting of the New Year on February 10th 2020. We hope to see your there. The minutes from this meeting have been uploaded to the P&C Facebook_page and emailed to those without Facebook.

End of year celebration night

We are have the annual Christmas/Presentation evening on Thursday 12th December at 6.00pm for a 6.30pm start.

We ask that parents/families bring a plate of food for supper. This is a wonderful night to celebrate the school year and farewell our Year 6's onto high school

A note with further details and RSVP will be sent out shortly.

Christmas Raffle

Tickets will be sent home today with the newsletter. The tickets are in lots of 25. Should you sell these and want any more please let me or Shirley know.

A letter for donations is also available from the office or the Facebook page if you know of any businesses that may wish to donate to the raffle. We have had a few businesses donate so far and we will be listing them shortly!

All tickets are to be returned Friday 13th December. All winners will be notified by phone.

Bec Robinson President

Spring Into School

Kinder Orientation: We had our last orientation day today, back to normal routine again next Tuesday.



Invoicing: If you wish to pay on a Friday when the office isn't open, please endeavour to have the correct amount of money then place securely in an envelope with you and your child's name and the amount being paid on the front.

Your receipt will be attached to the newsletter.

*** COMMUNITY NEWS ***

Orange Regional Conservatorium

The Vintage Crop Saturday 30 November 10.30am

A vintage crop of musicians present their 2019 harvest of songs and orchestral works. Tickets on sale now! Featuring: Come Together Choir, Adult Singing Groups Simply Ukes, Adult Percussion Ensemble Mk Encore Orchestra.